
 TEMPO  HOLY TRINITY’S BIMONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

                                             April—May 2024 

Keeping the Faith 
My Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

I pray that you are relishing the beauty of God’s creation, which is especially glorious in the Upstate in the 

months of April and May. As we have observed the season of Lent, the solemnities of Holy Week, and the joy of 

Easter, I have been overwhelmed with gratitude for ministries of so many of you in this parish! Our worship 

services have been rich and meaningful, thanks to the tireless efforts of so many members of our Altar Guild, 

our choirs, and our liturgical ministers. Our children and youth are being taught the basics of our faith by car-

ing and loving adults (although more volunteers are needed to provide consistent teaching). Fellowship and 

Parish Life have brought us together to break bread and play together, surefire ways to build up the communi-

ty of faith we call Holy Trinity Episcopal Parish.  

 

Our Pastoral Care Team has once again delivered goody bags as tokens of love to those who can’t join us in 

person, or who might just need a reminder that they have a church family who loves them in a time of difficul-

ty. The PC Team has also provided meals, cards, and prayer shawls in the same spirit. Our Mary Moxley Laib 

Chapter of the Daughters of the King maintains a confidential prayer list, praying daily individually and meet-

ing weekly to pray in community for the concerns that are brought to our attention. Now that flowers adorn 

the altar again, the DoK will resume their ministry of flower deliveries each week.  

 

We continue to see significant numbers of University students in church each week. Canterbury of Clemson is 

small in numbers, but mighty in spirit and faithfulness. This is the most active group of students I have wit-

nessed in my time here, gathering for fellowship and faith formation, getting together for Bible studies on cam-

pus, as well as jumping to help out as needed. We have Canterbury students serving at the altar, helping with 

Sunday school, and even providing parking assistance for a recent funeral.   

 

The Episcopal Day School is flourishing, and the bonds between school and church are very strong. We regu-

larly see EDS families joining us for worship. Our parish hall walls are adorned with delightful works of art cre-

ated by our EDS students. Our EDS board works hard to provide support and guidance for the Director and 
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Teachers and has been actively engaged in helping EDS regain its financial and institutional health after the 
challenges of the past 4 years. 
 
 

Our Stewardship and Financial Committees work hard to help the Vestry fulfill their obligations to fund the 
ministries and programs of our parish, as well as maintaining our properties. The St. Paul’s Committee plans 
for the upkeep and continued use of our beloved Mother Church in Pendleton. The Vestry not only takes care 
of the practical concerns of the parish, they work to set the mission and vision for Holy Trinity, with your input 
and the guidance of the Holy Spirit.  
 
 

As you can see, this little parish provides levels of ministry well beyond most congregations of this size. It is 
this spirit of giving and doing that makes Holy Trinity so special and such an integral part of our community. 
The thing is–it takes every member of the church answering the call to ministry to make it happen. Every one  
is called to active ministry in the church by the promises of our baptismal life. Some minister by being parents 
and bringing their children to church. Some minister by being cooks and feeding people at church and in 
homeless shelters. Some minister by being servants in our liturgies. Some minister by being handy with gar-
den and building tools. Some minister by praying. Some minister by making things that are beautiful and use-
ful. Some minister by being welcoming. Some minister by giving financially to support the work of the church. 
All minister by recognizing and offering the gifts they have been given by our living, loving God. For all these 
and so many more ministers of the Good News, I give thanks and praise to God!  

 
 

If you are unsure of what your gifts are and to what ministry you are called, please reach out to me or to your 
Senior Warden, Mel Harriss, or to any member of the Vestry. We will be happy to work with you to discern 
your ministry in the church! 
 
 

Much love, Suz+ 
 

 

  



  

 

In This Edition 

Leadership Communication                   Page Nos. 

Rector’s Message               1 

Senior Warden’s Report                           4 

Financial Report               5 

 

Worship 

Seasonal Notes                                6 

 

Outreach 

Refugee Support Report                7 

Outreach Opportunity/Singing Rooster                    8 

 

Growing In Christ 

Family Ministry News                    9 

Spiritual Resources                          14 

 

Community 

What’s Happening Highlights                        15 

Jenkins House and Farm Fundraiser                     16 

Dine with the Docs                          17 

Parish Celebrations                              18 

“The Way of Prayer” ECW Retreat Recap           19 

A Note of Thanks                21 

Birthdays & Anniversaries                     22 

Schedule of Events—April & May                        23 

 

 

 

Sunday Worship Schedule 

8:00 AM in the Nave: Holy Eucharist, Rite I 

 

10:30 AM in the Nave and Livestreamed:  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II 

 

5:00 PM in the Nave: Holy Eucharist, Rite II 

(Casual. First Sunday is Evening Prayer.) 

 

5:00 PM at St. Paul's, Pendleton (First Sun-

day of the Month): Holy Eucharist, Rite I 

TEMPO  
Holy Trinity’s Bimonthly Newsletter 
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Visit our parish website here or via the QR code. 
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 Senior Warden’s Report  
 

Senior Warden Notes from Mel Harriss  
 
Hello, Holy Trinity Parish. I look forward to serving as your 
Senior Warden over the next year. I follow in the footsteps 
of the wonderful Ellen Haase, Senior Warden over the last 
two years who guided us with prayer, faith, and very hard 
work through some difficult times. God has blessed her 
leadership and Holy Trinity.  
 
My job is to continue to work with our staff, the Vestry, our 
parishioners, and the Diocese of Upper South Carolina to 
move us forward as the Episcopal Parish in Clemson and 
Pendleton. My prayer is that Holy Trinity will continue to 
grow in all ways.  
 
The Survey Committee under the leadership of Hap Wheeler is grateful to the many (127) respond-
ents to the survey. Of course, your many thoughtful, honest, and caring responses have provided 
the committee with many hours of review and study before the findings are presented to the Ves-
try and the Parish. We look forward to presenting the findings in the next few months and using 
the information you have provided as we work on the Strategic Plan for Holy Trinity Parish.  
 
The Assistant Rector Fund has $61,232.87 as of 02/29/2024. Ellen Haase and her Committee of Jan 
Cribb, Jim Reed, Bob Taylor, Bill Purkerson, and Charlie Curtis continue to work toward building 
the fund and the job search. I ask that you continue to pray that God will bless our efforts to find 
the Assistant Rector who will bless Holy Trinity and be blessed by Holy Trinity.  
 
Finally, I ask that you prayerfully consider your role as a parishioner of Holy Trinity. Our church is 
not our beautiful buildings and grounds in Clemson and Pendleton but all of us members and sup-
porters of the Parish. We need your participation as volunteers. Do you enjoy children and youth 
on a short-term basis? Volunteer for a month of teaching Sunday School so that our youth will 
know we care about them. Do you attend services most Sundays? Consider volunteering to read, 
become a Eucharistic Minister, join the choir or the Altar Guild. Interested in more Fellowship op-
portunities? Talk with Jerae Wallace about Parish Life opportunities. Attend the ECW Night of Fel-
lowship, Food for Thought dinners, or the Men’s Book Club. Every year, new Vestry members are 
needed. Please consider joining the Vestry, if not in 2025 then in 2026 or beyond. Unable to answer 
any of these requests—then pray that others will answer the call and those who have will be en-
couraged in the work that they are doing.  
 
Thank you for all your prayers and good wishes for me as Senior Warden. Please contact me with 
any questions or concerns. melharriss@bellsouth.net, mgh1089@gmail.com   
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 Worship  

 

Seasonal Notes: 

Eastertide, Ascension, and Pentecost 

“But now the power of Easter has burst upon us with the resurrection of Christ. 

Now we find in ourselves a strength which is not our own, and which is freely given 

to us whenever we need it, raising us above the Law, giving us a new law which is 

hidden in Christ: the law of His merciful love for us. Now we no longer strive to be 

good because we have to, because it is a duty, but because our joy is to please Him 

who has given all His love to us! Now our life is full of meaning!” –Thomas Merton, 

Seasons of Celebration 

Eastertide is a 50 day season of celebration of the Resurrection of Our Lord, which has set us free to become 

the people of Christ’s Body we were made to be. Our worship services will be filled with acclamations of the 

joy of this season, and our Scripture readings will be focused on discovering again the wonders of the new life 

that has been given to us. Readings from the Acts of the Apostles and the Gospel of John will help us to relive 

the astonishing awakening of the early church to the meaning of the Resurrection.  The liturgical color is 

white.  

The Feast of the Ascension occurs 40 days after Easter, celebrating the return of the Son to the heavenly 

realm to prepare for the sending of the Holy Spirit as the first gift of God to the Church. (See Mark 16:19, Luke 

24:51, and Acts 1:2.) The theological significance of the Ascension is that Jesus returned there in his eternal, 

human body—not as a purely spiritual being—establishing the fullness of humanity in himself. In the mystery 

of the Ascension, Christ brings human nature to the divine Kingdom. This is the foundation of our hope of the 

general Resurrection of all who believe and put their trust in the salvation of Christ. We will celebrate the As-

cension of Christ on Thursday, May 9, with a Holy Eucharist at 12:30 in the Nave. 

The Feast of Pentecost is the celebration of the gift of the Holy Spirit to the Apostles, creating the community 

of the New Covenant, also known as the Church, the Body of Christ. “Pentecost” means 50th day, and it is a 

Jewish festival of the harvest and the giving of Torah to the Israelites in the wilderness. It was on this festival 

day that the Holy Spirit descended upon the Apostles, Mary, and other followers of Jesus in Jerusalem (Acts 2). 

The Holy Spirit bestowed the gift of preaching and sent the followers of Jesus out into the world to obey the 

final instruction of Jesus to go forth making disciples and teaching the Gospel of peace, hope, and salvation in 

his name. We celebrate this feast with joy on May 19 this year. We will celebrate the Holy Eucharist at 8:00 at 

Holy Trinity, and at 10:30 at St. Paul’s, with a picnic following in the churchyard. The liturgical color is red, for 

the Holy Spirit, and all are encouraged to wear red on that day.   
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 Refugee Support Report 

We have now been partnering with Lutheran Services Carolinas 

for almost three years. Several parishioners of Holy Trinity joined 

Circles of Welcome to provide support for families fleeing from 

Afghanistan after the withdrawal of 

US troops in 2020. Since then, many of those fami-

lies have moved on to other parts of the country 

where there are significant communities of Afghans 

and Afghan-Americans. More recently, LSC has wel-

comed refugee families from Ukraine, various areas 

of Africa experiencing intense conflict, and several new families from Afghanistan. 

Holy Trinity has hosted ESOL classes for the women and children of refugee fami-

lies for the past two summers and hopes to do so again this year.  

 

LSC is partnering with Open Arms Refugee Ministry to pro-

vide a day of orientation to the cultural and civic practices of 

the United States, South Carolina, and Clemson. As you might 

imagine, in many cases the adjustments to the differences 

these families experience when they arrive are quite signifi-

cant. We are happy to host this event at Holy Trinity this 

month on April 20th. Please note that if you are planning to 

park at Holy Trinity for the Clemson Music Festival that day, the upper parking lot 

will be reserved for this event from 9:00 am – 5:00 pm. 

 

There will be opportunities to become directly involved in future Circles of Wel-

come and in providing hospitality for future classes and gatherings to support the 

refugee families who continue to be resettled here in our community. Please 

prayerfully consider how you respond to our Lord’s call to welcome, feed, and 

take care of our new neighbors.  
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Volunteer  

Opportunity  
 

Our Daily Bread, Oconee County’s Soup Kitchen located in Sene-

ca, is searching for volunteers to serve and assist with lunch preparation at their 

facility Monday through Friday each week.  Individuals who volunteer work in 

teams of 5 and are requested to work from 9-1 to help with meal preparation, 

serving and clean-up. The kitchen serves approximately 130 meals Monday-

Friday, and is currently short of volunteers on Mondays, Tuesdays, and some Fri-

days. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Lee Molz at 864-985-

0855 or molzf@bellsouth.net. 
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SPECIAL ORDER COFFEE FROM HAITI 
Are you a regular coffee drinker with a desire to support our growers in Haiti? 

Do you enjoy the exceptional quality blend offered by Singing Rooster? 

 

If so, consider ordering a 5-pound bag, which is not only more economical but also saves on 

packaging waste.  We can order 5lb. bags of French, Vienna or Decaf, ground or whole bean.  Or-
ders will be batched to save on shipping.   

Contact Harry Morse (864-314-9996) to place your order today. 

Don’t miss the HT Schedule of Events for April  

 and May, located on the last page of this issue! 

mailto:molzf@bellsouth.net
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Spiritual Resources 
An Invitation to Wonder 

Wake Up To Wonder: 22 Invitations to Amaze-

ment in the Every Day is a lovely book to turn 

to during Eastertide! Last year, I wrote about 

Karen Marsh’s first book, Vintage Saints and 

Sinners: 25 Christians Who Transformed My 

Faith. In this second book, Marsh expands 

upon her approach to following people rather 

than a plan to deepen her faith and its prac-

tices. Each section of this book introduces us 

to a delightful diversity of saints to emulate, 

and Marsh then offers practical guidance for 

incorporating the insights of each one into 

simple to follow practices designed to open 

our eyes to the graces of God’s presence in 

our world and in our lives. This book is 

meant to help the reader engage in holy experiments with “physical health, pray-

er, activism, Scripture reading, and creativity.” There is truly something for eve-

ryone within the pages of this book.  
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    Community 

 

     

       Parish Life at Holy Trinity 
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ECW Women's Night of Fellowship Our next ECW Women’s Night of Fellowship takes 

place on Thursday, April 18, at 5:30 at Sole on the Green on the Clemson University 

campus. Please RSVP to Nanine (naninephoto@gmail.com). 

 

Pentecost Services at St. Paul’s, May 19 Join us for services at St. 
Paul’s in Pendleton on Sunday, May 19. Our morning service of Holy 
Eucharist will take place at 10:30 am, followed by our annual picnic 
(be sure to wear red in the spirit of Pentecost!).  At 5 pm, our choir 
will present a meaningful service of Evensong. There will be no 
“Comfy Church” service on Pentecost. Please plan to join us! 
 
ECW Food for Thought is May 23  Save the date for our next Food for Thought potluck dinner with Stepha-
nie LaGuardia, Holy Trinity Episcopal Day School Director on Thursday May 23 at 6 pm. Stay tuned for de-
tails and a food sign up. 

Here’s a sampling of what’s coming up! For a list of events in April and May, please see 

page 23 of this issue. Also, be sure to see the What’s Happening section of HT Notes 

each Thursday afternoon to view important dates and any updates.  
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(Proceeds from this event will benefit the Jenkins house restoration; a project supported by the Pendleton  

Historic Foundation. Dr. Jenkins was a St. Paul’s parishioner and is interred in the churchyard.)  



     

 

 

 

 
 

 

    Community 17 



     

 

 

 

 
 

 

    Community 18 

           You may click here  or scan the QR code for additional  

                               information or to sign up to help. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E44AFAA2FA6FEC61-48799996-fellowship#/
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The drive was wet but we were welcomed 
at Camp Fellowship by a roaring fire in a 
stone fireplace. After checking in and enjoy-
ing social hour and a delicious dinner, Amy 
Montanez (retreat leader) opened the pro-
gram with discussion on what is prayer and 
the different types of prayer. Compline end-
ed the evening and participants were free to 
hang out, work on the 1000 piece puzzle, or 
go to their rooms for some much needed 
rest. 
 
Saturday, after morning prayer and break-
fast, Amy led us to discuss Body Prayer - us-

ing our bodies as we pray. Who knew Sun Salutation is a perfect motion for the Lords Prayer? The af-
ternoon was spent reading on the porch, walking the shoreline, hiking through the camp and convers-
ing at the swings. The evening program involved making our own Anglican rosary, praying the rosary, 
and having lots of laughs with tears of joy. 
 
Sunday morning began with breakfast and ended with Holy Eucharist. Participants administered com-
munion to each other. The Passing of the Peace was done at the end with a unique folding in. Many 
new friendships were made and old friendships strengthened. We are looking forward to making even 
more new friends at the retreat next year. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

The Way of Prayer Retreat 2024 
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A Note of Thanks 
 
On behalf of me and my entire family, I wish to thank all of you who shared your boundless 
love and support as we navigated through the decline and death of my dear mother, Louise 
Shipps, and her beautiful funeral service. At the risk of leaving some people out, I want to ex-
press how grateful I am to Harry Morse for his advocacy of mother's best interests during 
her decline; Mother Suz for her support in the days leading up to her death and tireless work 
in planning the funeral; the Pastoral Care Committee, who sent notes of encouragement; the 
office staff, our amazing choir and organist; the folks who helped to direct parking, including 
Chris Heerwagen and two Canterbears, Scotty and Carter; Jerae Wallace who helped with 
last minute details; Anna McKenna who handled altar guild duties; Kathryn Cauley, Mims 
Catherine McTigue, and Bob Taylor who served as acolytes and crucifer; Will Cate and Hap 
Wheeler who served as readers; the technician for the livestream broadcast; Beth Newton, 
our usher; and the many others who helped behind the scenes without anyone noticing. Fi-
nally, to all of you who were able to attend the Mass of the Resurrection to celebrate the life 
of one of God's humblest servants. Thank you all from the bottom of my heart. 
 

Rebecca Eidson 

Louise Shipps (August 25, 1931 - February 27, 2024) doing what she loved 

most - writing icons. (circa early 2000's)  



  

April Birthdays:                                                                   
 1 – Christopher Burch 
 1 – Ellen Redd 
 2 – Tori Jayroe 
 5 – Beth Newton 
 5 – Sarah Maiberger 
 6 – Eleanor Hare 
 6 – Jean Jordan 
 6 – Sophia Burch 
 8 – Leon Luszcz  
 9 – Jack Purkerson 
 9 – Amy Agosti 
 9 – Kevin Crouse 
 10 -  Joy duBois 
 11 – Nancy Georgion 
 13 – Libby Wehrman 
 14 – Tom Witmer 
 15 – Ned Mayo 
 16 – Kathy Sparks 
 16 – Michael Mobbs 
 17 – Henry Pate 
 19 – Don Garrett 
 20 – Will Purkerson 
 25 – Chip Stapleton 
 27 – Gaines Robb 
 30 – Wright Henry III 
  
April Anniversaries: 

 1 – Dot & Bill Teske  
 3 – Cynthia & Gerry Spejewski 
 13 – Catherine & Trey Cox 
  
May Birthdays:      
1 – Larry Bowman     
1 – Frances Wales 
3 – Rebecca Bowman 
3 – Cynthia Spejewski 
8 – Nathan Carroll 
8 – Lawrence Gaulin 
10 – Kenneth Mobbs 
10 – Julie Morse 

11 – Maggie Graham 

12 – Jenn Ellison 

12 – Michele Cauley 
14 – Cariza Burch 
16 – Glen Quattlebaum 
17 – Phil Maiberger 
18 – Scooty Burch 
18 – Carol Luke 
21 – Bill McDaniel 
22 – Emily Baker 
23 – Lynn Luszcz 
24 – Rachel Rowe 
25 – Catherine Cox 
27 – Mel O’Day 
27 – Kimberly Huddleston 
28 – Ashley Crouse 
28 – Keane De los Santos 
31 – Mims Catherine McTigue 
 

May Anniversaries: 

5 – Suz & Will Cate 
7 – Anna & Jack McKenna 
8 – Nancy & Henry Pate 
14 – Rachel & Will Mayo 
17 – Cathy & Don Garrett 
23 – Anna & Michael Crouch 
23 – Tenley & Brett Murphy 
24 – Anne & Pat Bryan 
31 – Carolyn & Hap Wheeler 
31 – Mickey & Byron Harder  
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